
Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

19 October 2008

The meeting was called to order at 0937 by the President, John Lamb.  Nineteen Members were present.
1.     Minutes of Last Meeting
Motion:  that the Minutes of the 21 Sep meeting be accepted as written and posted.  Seconded and Carried. 
2.        Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer reported that:

a. the net income for the previous month was $3,352.33;

b. the Club has $55,247.84 in the bank; and

c. a fuel bill of $46,243.61 is payable.  
Motion: that the Treasurer’s Report be accepted.   Seconded and Carried.
3. Committee Reports

a. Building – Peter Kroupa.    Peter will investigate the need to service the septic tank and report at the next meeting;
b. Parking – John Hubbard.  No issues.  
c. Social – Garry Whitaker.  It was agreed that the NFC Christmas party will be held on Saturday, 13 December at 1700.  The President will provide a turkey and the remainder of the food will be potluck.  A sign-up board for food will be provided.  Liquid refreshments will be BYOB.  Kevin Palmer is in charge of the tree-decorating committee and Murray McLean is in charge of the music.
d. Membership – Doug Sowden.  Doug reported that no new membership applications have been received.   He will post a current copy of the membership list on the Bulletin Board.
e. Fuel – Frank Benvin (by email)
-  7,684 litres were sold between Sep 24 and 18 Oct.

-  as of 18 Oct there were 35,038 litres of fuel available.

-  repairs to pump 2 have been completed.
 
4. Announcements and Coming Events
a. anyone using the Club phone for long distance calls should make an appropriate donation in the Club box.

b. with the onset of cooler weather Members are reminded to keep Clubhouse doors closed in order to reduce heating costs.

c. Members are reminded that the Nanaimo Airport Authority has posted a notice to fill a vacant seat on the Nanaimo Airport Commission. You can contact the airport administration (250-245-2157 (ext.239)) if you are interested in applying for the position.  A copy of the notice is on the Notice Board. 
d. the President reported that the Airport Commission is reconsidering lease rates for future years.  A decision is expected in Jan 09.

e. NFC’s two tenants (BC Mountain Helicopters and Chem Tec West) have renewed their leases on an annual basis.

f. Gordon Heys will attend the next meeting of the Airport Commission and express the Club’s opposition to the lease rates.  (If Gordon is unable to attend then John Lamb will attend.)

g. With the agreement of the other occupants, Galt Durnford will move a single-seat homebuilt into the NFC hangar.

h. a letter was received from the Lieutenant Governor thanking the NFC for the use of Club facilities associated with his 5 Oct glider flight with the Air Cadets.

i. Al Brust has repaired the beer machine. (Round of applause!)

j. Appreciation was expressed for Russ Lougheed’s donation of a printer and scanner for use with the Club’s computer.
5. Old Business
Resolution Regarding The Airport Lease Rate Increase.  Motion:  that the Resolution be deferred until the Nov meeting.  Seconded and Carried
6. New Business
a.  NFC Support For An Aerobatic Box Directly Above CYCD And A Request For An Alternate 500 Foot Circuit - Al Brust

Al provided a description and explanation for the proposed Aerobatic Box, along with forms to support the request.  Members may complete and forward the form to Transport Canada if they individually support the request.

Motion:  that the NFC support the proposal for an Aerobatic Box over CYCD as presented by Al Brust.  Seconded and Carried.   Prepare and send a letter to Transport Canada expressing the Club’s support for the proposed Aerobatic Box.                                Action:  John Lamb

Al explained that discussions with Transport Canada revealed that there is no reason not to fly a 500 foot AGL circuit.  This is much closer to the runway than the published circuit and is intended for smaller and relatively slow aircraft.   It was suggested that you advise Nanaimo Radio before using such a circuit.                                    
b. Nominations For President, Vice-President, Treasurer, Secretary, and Two Directors

Members are to indicate on the board provided in the Clubhouse if they are willing to serve in the positions noted above.  If you are willing to let your name stand and will not be at the Nov meeting, please advise the President.
As of 19 Oct, nominations are as follows:


President – one nominee


Vice - President – one nominee


Treasurer – nil


Secretary – one nominee


1st Director – two nominees


2nd Director – one nominee

Nominations will remain open until immediately prior to the vote at the General Meeting on 16 Nov.

c. Proposal for an NFC Airplane – John Lamb.

John briefly outlined a proposal to purchase an NFC airplane, perhaps a Cessna 150 or 172.  With the agreement of Members, John will develop a more detailed and costed proposal for further discussion at the Nov meeting.  It is expected that, with approval of Members at the Nov meeting, the proposal will be completed and voted on early in 2009.

d. 2009 Aviation Event
At the 17 Aug 08 General Meeting Members agreed that the Club would host an “Aviation Event” during the first weekend in June 2009.  This will be an agenda item at the 16 Nov 08 meeting.
7.
Next Meeting Date
16 Nov 08 
            Executive Meeting 0900
            General Meeting 0930
8.       Adjournment   The meeting was adjourned at 1057.
John Lamb

President
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